Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Peter Connor,

Lead Member for Housing,

in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph F 6 (a) (1), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve
· together with the Lead Member for Environment, the appropriation and maintenance, of a grassed area of land  located at Langholme Place, Winton , and amounting to  2,611 square metres, from the Housing and Planning Directorate to the Environment Directorate

· an additional, small adjoining piece of land,  being appropriated and maintained by the Environment Directorate, subject to the area being handed over in a manageable standard by the Housing and Planning Directorate

· the proposed installation of play area for 0-8 year olds.


The Reasons are that in May 2004, Sure Start approached Salford City Council with a proposal and funding of £50,000 to build a play area for 0-5yrs in the Brookhouse estate area. A suitable site in the estate could not be found, and Athol Street, Winton was proposed as an alternative. Sure Start carried out limited consultations with the residents of Athol Street and a favourable response to the proposal was given. In February 2005 Sure Start withdrew the offer of funding. The Environment Directorate subsequently approached the Neighbourhood Road Safety Initiative (NRSI) who agreed to adopt the funding role to the value of £46,500. The site at Langholme Place, Winton was considered as the only appropriate area within the locale that could accommodate a formal play facility. 

Options considered and rejected were take no action.

Assessment of Risk low.

The source of funding is the Neighbourhood Road Safety Initiative (NRSI), who have agreed to provide funding to the value of £46,500.

The annual cost to maintain the proposed play area and the grass plot within the land is £4,200. The Strategic Director Customer and Support Services has agreed to fund this from the Revenue Funding for New Capital Schemes on the understanding that the land edged blue becomes the responsibility of the Environment Directorate..

Legal Advice obtained yes.

Financial Advice obtained yes.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Report of the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning submitted to the Housing Lead Member Briefing held on 1st December, 2006

Contact Officer: Steve Jones 


Tel No 793 3016

	*
This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member for Environment and, accordingly, has been referred to that Lead Member for a decision.
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed:  Councillor Peter Connor
Dated: Friday, 1 December, 2006
Lead Member

*
This decision was published on Friday, 1 December, 2006.
*
This decision will come in force on Monday, 11th December, 2006 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.
